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In its Order Adopting Gas System Planning Process, 

issued May 12, 2022, in Case 20-G-0131 (May 2022 Order), the 

Public Service Commission (Commission) created a long-term gas 

system planning process for local gas distribution companies1 and 

directed Department of Public Service staff (Staff) to 

facilitate meetings among each gas utility and the stakeholders 

interested in that gas utility’s long-term plan, including 

assisting in resolving any disputes regarding requests for 

information.2  Pursuant to that process, Liberty Utilities (St. 

Lawrence Gas) Corp. (Company) filed its initial long-term plan 

on January 31, 2025.  Staff advises that stakeholders will have 

multiple opportunities to participate in the review of the 

Company’s long-term plan.  

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that initial comments from 

stakeholders and other interested entities concerning the 

substance of the initial long-term plan filed by the Company are 

requested by April 28, 2025, with reply comments requested by 

May 16, 2025.  Comments should reference “Case 24-G-0630” and 

should be submitted as follows: 

 
1 Case 20-G-0131, Proceeding on Motion of the Commission in 

Regard to Gas Planning Procedures, Order Adopting Gas System 
Planning Process (issued May 12, 2022). 

2  May 2022 Order, p. 24. 
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Internet or Mail: Please go to www.dps.ny.gov, click 

on “File Search” (located under the heading “Commission Files”), 

enter “24-G-0630” in the “Search by Case Number” field, and then 

click on the “Post Comments” box located at the top of the page.  

Those unable to file electronically may mail their comments to 

the Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary, New York State Public 

Service Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York, 

12223-1350.3  All comments submitted to the Secretary will be 

posted on the Department’s website, www.dps.ny.gov, and become 

part of the record in this proceeding. 

 PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that Staff will convene a 

technical conference, via Webex, with the Company and 

stakeholders on Thursday, March 6, 2025, from 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 

p.m.  This technical conference will primarily focus of the 

Company’s long-term plan and the process for incorporating 

stakeholder input.  Stakeholders will be able to pose questions 

to the Company during the conference.  All interested persons 

and entities are encouraged to attend and participate.  Those 

interested in attending the conference should register by 

February 28, 2025, by emailing cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov  and 

providing their contact information.  The technical conference 

may be accessed using the following link:   

https://meetny-gov.webex.com/meetny-

gov/j.php?MTID=m6686b3886b57cea332b8ebff3063ca21 

Meeting Number: 2820 863 5174 

 

Participation by phone also will be available by using the 

following call-in information:  

 

Call-in Number: 1-415-527-5035 

Conference Code: 28208635174## 

 
3 Filing electronically is strongly encouraged.  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dps.ny.gov%2F&data=05%7C01%7CShauna.Spinosa%40dps.ny.gov%7C0509e4b5e57141f3f88208dadc5fc2de%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C638064601095943143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GEr1wMYBa9YBllSV9DCzjYdj9RxOKZAbATC1lG6W7z4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmeetny-gov.webex.com%2Fmeetny-gov%2Fj.php%3FMTID%3Dm6686b3886b57cea332b8ebff3063ca21&data=05%7C02%7CShana.Belsito%40dps.ny.gov%7Ceefc7c992d94448895b608dd49ea742b%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C638747993490207521%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9yU27pZG03c8DZ4K5HDKK57V5PU7uZfqKRbVwQBluJQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmeetny-gov.webex.com%2Fmeetny-gov%2Fj.php%3FMTID%3Dm6686b3886b57cea332b8ebff3063ca21&data=05%7C02%7CShana.Belsito%40dps.ny.gov%7Ceefc7c992d94448895b608dd49ea742b%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C638747993490207521%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9yU27pZG03c8DZ4K5HDKK57V5PU7uZfqKRbVwQBluJQ%3D&reserved=0
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Questions regarding this Notice should be directed to 

cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov or shauna.spinosa@dps.ny.gov. 

  
 
        
(SIGNED)      MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 

  Secretary 

mailto:cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov
mailto:shauna.spinosa@dps.ny.gov

